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Prosecutor Michael C. O’Malley, Chair 

VOTING MEMBERS ASSOCIATION 
Michael C. O’Malley Cuyahoga County Prosecutors Office 

Chief Joe Bobak Cuyahoga County Police Chiefs Assoc. 

Vacant Cuyahoga County Police Chiefs Assoc. 

Brandy Carney Cuyahoga County Executive Rep. 

Sgt. Padraig Devlin Cuyahoga County Sheriff’s Dept. - Alternate  

Dep. Chief Harry Pretel City of Cleveland, Chief of Police - Alternate 

Dr. Thomas Gilson Cuyahoga County Medical Examiner 

 ATTENDING 

 Nick DiCicco, Dan 
Grein 

Chagrin Valley Dispatch 

 Michael Herb NEO Fusion Center 

 Pri Green Cuyahoga County CJIS/Sheriff’s Dept. 

 Lezlie White Cuyahoga County Public Safety Dept. 
  

I.  Call to Order / Roll Call 
Chairman O’Malley called the meeting of July 10, 2020 to order.  Roll called, 
quorum in attendance. 
 

II.      Approval of Minutes 

Motion to approve the meeting minutes of January 29, 2020; Prosecutor O’Malley 

moved; seconded by Brandy Carney; all in favor, minutes approved 

 

III.      Public Comment – None 

 

IV.      Old Business  
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• Sgt. Devlin spoke with Cpt. Vogel of Westlake and sent new MOU.  

• There was a call out to Acting Chief Cpt. Lessisck of Beachwood regarding their 

MOU. 

• Signed up ONIC (Ohio Narc Intelligence Center) Bob Fiatal.  The Intelligence 

Center had no data to share. 

• On June 29, 2020, Sgt. Devlin spoke with Larry Jones from the City of Cleveland 

for an update, and Larry Jones was going to check with Dep. Chief Pretel on status 

of their MOU. 

• City of Cleveland Command Central received agreement contract from Selex.  The 

contract was forwarded to Executives office for legal review.  

V.      New Business 

• The Lumen Project is waiting for Board of Control approval.  

• The Central Square (Lakewood RMS) stated they will not commence the project 

until the end of 2012, They wanted $130,000 to make connection, 100% up front 

and other projects will take priority.  Sgt. Devlin recommended having 3rd party 

(CVD) make connection to Lakewood’s data. 

• On July 15, 2020, there was a meeting with Jill Smialek (witness/victim) and Erin 

Becker (high risk DV courts) regarding the TPO project with the Data Warehouse. 

The great amount of requests from outside agencies to join the Data Warehouse 

was discussed, as well as a proposed MOU with a $1,000 a year maintenance 

agreement.  Would start with agencies that use TAC or Sundance first. 

• License Plate readers were discussed regarding the second round of Urban Area 

Initiative and the $850,000 Grant.  There are 4 vendors who have provided bids.  

Letter of Intent were sent to Leonardo (Elsag).  This would entail the addition of 

103 cameras.  Parma purchased 4 cameras which are now online.  Mayfield 

Heights is moving 3 cameras and purchasing 8 more.  The Jewish Federation is 

looking to purchase 17 to 20 cameras.  By the end of the year there should be 

approximately 220 fixed and 46mobile cameras. It was also discussed that there 

would be a need to increase the server space.  
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• Mobile Camera Trailers are in need of repairs and the cost of the repairs were 

discussed. Also the mobile camera trailers were deployed for the protests at the 

1st District, 2nd District, Beachwood, and Fairview Park.   

 

 

VI.      Announcements/Other Business 

Chief Timothy Malley retired. 

 

VII.      Adjournment 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned 

 

* Next Meeting: October 16, 2020 

 


